
Under sections 464(2) and 467 of the Local Government Act

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 2022 AT 6:00 PM
Meeting held electronically and open to public attendance in Council Chamber, City Hall

Zoning Amendment Bylaw No. 8373, 2023 for 228 Seventh Street
In accordance with sections 464(2) and 467 of the Local Government Act, the Corporation of 
the City of New Westminster will not hold a public hearing on Zoning Amendment Bylaw No. 
8373, 2023. A Zoning Amendment Bylaw application has been received for 228 Seventh Street, 
which would change the property’s zoning to make it consistent with its current use. This bylaw 
would rezone the property from Single Detached Residential Districts (RS-1) to Comprehensive 
Development District (228 Seventh Street) (CD-99). The CD-99 Zone would permit the principal 
use of the site as a substance treatment and recovery centre, as well as construction of a 
two-storey, detached accessory building that would help provide additional client intake and 
support spaces. The proposed accessory building uses (client intake, administration, laundry, 
washroom facilities, and food storage) would be considered accessory to the permitted 
principal use. The CD-99 Zone would permit a floor space ratio of 0.26 for the detached 
accessory building and require two off-street parking spaces, which would be accommodated 
in a carport at the rear of the property.

City Council will consider giving first, second and third readings to Bylaw 
No. 8373, 2023 at its meeting on February 13, 2023. The meeting will be 
open to public attendance and broadcast live on the City’s website. It 
can be viewed by going to newwestcity.ca/council and clicking on the 
Council meeting in the meeting calendar.

File No. REZ00229

Jacque Killawee, City Clerk

HOW DO I GET MORE 
INFORMATION?
From February 2 to 13, 2023, the proposed 
bylaw and related material are available for 
inspection at Legislative Services, City Hall 
8:30 am to 4:30 pm Monday to Friday, and 
online at:

› 	newwestcity.ca/publicnotices

NOTICE RESPECTING ZONING AMENDMENT BYLAW



511 Royal Avenue, New Westminster, BC  V3L 1H9

Please note that the City of New Westminster deems any response to this notification to be 
public information. If you have a financial interest in the land subject to this notification and have 
contracted to sell or lease all or part of your property to any person, firm or corporation, we strongly 
urge you to deliver this notification, as soon as possible, to the prospective buyer or tenant.
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